
 

TOWN OF MARCELLUS 

TOWN BOARD WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 

November 19, 2015 
 

A Workshop Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Marcellus, County of Onondaga, 

State of New York was held on Thursday, November 19, 2015   in the Town Hall, 24 East 

Main Street, Marcellus, New York.  Those present were: 

 

Mary Jo Paul, Supervisor 

Kevin F. O’Hara, Councilor  

John Scanlon, Councilor 

Karen Pollard, Councilor 

Chris Hunt, Councilor 

 

Also present:  Christopher Mallone, Skaneateles Journal; Don MacLachlan, Highway 

Superintendent; Phil Coccia, Recreation Director; Jim Gascon, Town Attorney in at 7:10; 

Mike Ossit, Bill Southern, Fran Eibert, Stephen Knapp, MAVES; Bernie Montgomery, 

Chuck Paul, Tom Lathrop, Tom Reiley, Reagan Insurance and Sandy Taylor, Town Clerk.   

 

Supervisor Paul opened the meeting at 7 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.   

 

WORKERS COMP. PRESENTATION:  Tom Reiley, from Reagan Insurance, 

presented to the Board three (3) different quotes for Workers Compensation Coverage.  

They are as follows: 

    Perma   Comp Alliance State Fund 

 

Municipal (highway etc) $ 47, 245  $ 40, 216  $ 56, 957 

Volunteer Firefighters  $ 61,325   $ 41,791   $ 70,155 

Volunteer Ambulance      N/A    $ 10,305   $ 14,801 

    $110,694  $ 92,312  $141,913 

                           Ambul.             15,000 

                                               $125,694 

If we switch from PERMA to Comp Alliance the Town could save $33,382 per year.  

After some discussion about the different plans and what they offer, Councilor O’Hara 

stated that he may make some phone calls to other Towns and Villages to ask their opinion 

on the Comp Alliance Plan.  This will be on the agenda for the December 3, 2015 meeting. 

 

The Abstract of Audited Vouchers was given to the Board Members as submitted by the 

Town Clerk, Abstract #11 as of November 13, 2015, Claims #143157-143182. 143185-

143186, 143196-143223 

 

Expenses 

General Fund     $ 31,606.40 

General Fund – Part Town                        68.49    

Highway – Town Wide               118,144.24    

Highway – Part Town            667.84 

Fire District             500.00 

Trust & Agency         1,817.87 

                           

Total      $152,804.84         

 



           

 

Councilor  O’Hara  made a motion seconded by Councilor Scanlon  to approve and pay the 

bills.  

Ayes – Pollard, Hunt, Scanlon, O’Hara and Paul       Carried 

 

Supervisor Paul explained the final figures for the fund balances and reserves.  Below are 

the amounts. 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 



 

Budget Adjustments:  Councilor Scanlon made a motion seconded by Councilor O’Hara 

to approve the following budget adjustments: 

 

From:   Excess A FB (Fund Balance)   $3,000.00 

To:                               Cemetery Reserve    $3,000.00 

 

From:   Excess DA FB (Fund Balance)          $212,838.00 

To:   Highway Equipment Reserve           $212,838.00 

 

From:   Excess DB FB (Fund Balance)          $108,862.00 

To:   Capital Improvement Reserve          $108,862.00 

 

Ayes – Pollard, Hunt, Scanlon, O’Hara and Paul                 Carried 

 

Appointment to Assessment Board of Review:  Councilor Scanlon made a motion 

seconded by Councilor Pollard to reappoint Martin Taffaro to the Board of Assessment 

Review for a five – year term, 11/19/2015-9/30/2020. 

Ayes – Pollard, Hunt, Scanlon, O’Hara and Paul     Carried 

 

Discussion of Proposed Solicitor’s Local Law and Raptor Equipment:  There was 

discussion on The Raptor Equipment that Marcellus School District uses when checking 

people in.   The cost for the equipment and annual software is $1,670.00 with a $480 

annual fee after the first year.  This would mean that all Solicitors that come into the Town 

of Marcellus would have to check in and then would receive a badge so the residents know 

that they are legitimate in the Town.  This issue will be discussed at future meetings. 

 

Discussion of Phone System:  Supervisor Paul has received some prices for phone 

systems for the Town Hall.  She stated that the phones that are currently in the Town Hall 

are very outdated and it is becoming harder to get parts for them.  The prices are as 

follows: 

 

  ITS     $10,025 

  MERIDIAN    $  9,667 

  MATRIX    $  7,300 

  ARROW (current provider)  $11,038 

  SKYE     $10,995 

Supervisor Paul gave all the information on the phone systems to Councilor Pollard to go 

through so that this can be discussed at another meeting. 

 

Proposed Office Closing for Holidays, Dec. 24 and Dec. 31, 2015:   Supervisor Paul 

suggested that the Town Hall be closed on Dec. 24 and Dec. 31, 2015.  Councilor O’Hara 

made a motion seconded by Councilor Pollard to close the Town Hall on Dec. 24 and Dec. 

31, 2015. 

Ayes – Pollard, Hunt, Scanlon, O’Hara and Paul     Carried 

 



Discussion of Renovation of Town Hall and Highway Garage:   Supervisor Paul stated 

the reasons that we need a new Highway Garage and a renovated Town Hall. 

 

Reasons we need a new Highway Garage: 

- No ventilation 

- Age of Current building 

- Door openings small for newer, larger trucks 

- No insulation 

- No DEC/OSHA required Wash Bay 

 

Reasons we need a Renovated Town Hall: 

- Only 1 egress on the 2
nd

 floor in case of fire 

- Four (4) offices on second floor not ADA compliant; the Codes Office, the Assessor’s 

Office, The Planning/Zoning Office and the Parks and Recreation Office 

- Court Room non compliant on several levels; lack of holding area, not enough seats, 

no raised bench and lack of conference room for client/attorney meetings and DA 

meetings 

-  No privacy at Town Clerk’s Counter 

 

Councilor O’Hara thanked Supervisor Paul for all the work that she has put into meeting 

with different people and working on the buildings project. 

 

Bernie Montgomery, Frank Gay Road, stated that the Citizens Advisory Committee did 

what was asked of them last year in looking into different possibilities for the Town Hall 

and Highway Garage.  He feels that this building is a fire trap. 

 

Highway Resolution  (added item):  Don MacLachlan, Highway Superintendent, had to 

leave the meeting early and asked Jim Gascon, Town Attorney, to present to the Board a 

resolution from the NYSCHSA (New York State County Highway Superintendents 

Association) and the NYSAOTSOH (New York State Association of Towns  

Superintendent of Highways) asking the State to distribute monies collected from gas taxes 

and auto fees equally between the NYSDOT (New York State Department of 

Transportation) and the MTA (Metropolitan Transportation Authority).  This will be on the 

agenda for the Dec. 3, 2015 meeting. 

 

Items from the Board 
 

Councilor Pollard attended a meeting on Solar Energy.  She stated that now it will be 

battery and that the door is closing on Municipalities receiving money. 

 

Supervisor Paul stated that the tree lighting is going to be held on Thursday, December 3, 

2015 at 6:00 pm.  Councilor Pollard stated that she would do the announcing. 

 

Supervisor Paul mentioned that the cost of a legal sized 4-drawer fire proof file cabinet 

would be $800 & would only protect the items inside for an hour in a fire.  The safe with 

the door closed is a much better protection for the non-replaceable items inside.  The cost 

to refurbish the safe door so it could be used again is between $400 & $700 @ a rate of 

$100/hour.  

 

Councilor O’Hara thanked Chris Mallone, Skaneateles Journal, for covering the Town and 

Village Meetings and other events. 

 



Items from the Floor 
 

Stephen Knapp, MAVES, thanked Councilor Scanlon for his help in being the liaison for 

the Town Board. 

 

Councilor Hunt  made a motion seconded by Councilor Pollard to adjourn the Marcellus 

Town Board meeting at 9:10 P.M.  

Ayes – Pollard, Hunt, Scanlon, O’Hara and Paul     Carried  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sandy Taylor, Town Clerk 

 

 

                                                                                    

 
 

 


